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Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

Single Member District 6A-02
815 F Street, NE
Washington, DC 2002
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January 5, 2004
Ms. Peggy Cooper Cafritz

President, District of Columbia Board of Education
825 North Capitol St, NE, 9th Floor
Washington, D.C. 20002
Re: Prospect/Goding Learning Center
Ms. Peggy Cooper Cafritz:

On November 21, 2003, I sent a letter to Ms. Sarah Woodhead regarding the status of the Prospect / Goding Learning Center.  As the single member district representative, I have grave concerns about the lack of progress on the Prospect/Goding Learning Center.  In my letter to Ms. Woodhead, I requested the following:  

(1) Light Maintenance -- broken lights must be continually replaced to deter criminal activity.

(2) Temporary Fence -- permit application needs to be filed to erect the temporary fence.

(3) Permanent Fence -- should deter access to the grounds after ours.  

(4) Project Completion – what is the current completion date?

Furthermore, I requested that Ms. Woddhead’s office provide a written monthly update to me electronically no later than the fifth day of each month.  The goal of this last request was to provide a mechanism for monthly communication so that we can work together to open the second jewel of our neighborhood – a safe school located next to a beautiful Sherwood Recreation center.  As of today, we have a fence installed with most of the flood lights working.  However, we have not received any information on the current completion date or the requested monthly update.  In fact, we have not received any communication from Ms. Woodhead.  
On December 11, 2003, our Advisory Neighborhood Commission (ANC) voted unanimously to endorse my initial request for a monthly status report on this project to be sent electronically to me no later than the 5th day of each month.  As the community has been working together to address this issue, many of us would like to know what the proposed use of this building will be after this project is completed.  To that end, we would like to invite you to attend our February ANC meeting to update our community on the status of this project and the future use of the building.  The meeting will be held on February 12, 2004 at 7:00pm at the Miner Elementary School.  To accommodate your busy schedule, we will place this topic as the first order of business on the agenda.
On behalf of the Commission,

//original signed//
Joseph Fengler, Chair
fengler6a02@yahoo.com
202-423-8868

cc: 
Councilmember Sharon Ambrose

Councilmember Kevin Chavous

Tommy Wells, District of Columbia Board of Education


Ms. Sarah Woodhead

Lt. Ronald Netter, PSA 510
For more information about our Commission – please visit our website at www.anc6a.org
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